

MINUTES
WILLIAMSBURG AREA DESTINATION MARKETING COMMITTEE
SEPTEMBER 21, 2009
 
PRESIDING:			Philip G. Emerson, Chairman
 
PRESENT:	John Bacon, Chris Canavos, Alvin Garrison, Jim Kennedy, John Reilly, Dick Schreiber, Walt Zaremba
 
OTHERS PRESENT:	Susan Bak, Dan Dipiazzo, Bob Harris, Bob Hershberger, Sally McConnell, Desiree Parker, Dave Potter, Jody Puckett, Billy Scruggs, Linda Stanier, Bob Tubbs, Tyra Vaughn
 
NOT PRESENT:		Alisa Bailey, Jeanne Zeidler
 
The chairman called the September 21, 2009 meeting of the Williamsburg Area Destination Marketing Committee (WADMC) to order.  A quorum was present.  The minutes of the July 20, 2009 WADMC meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes as written was seconded and approved.
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS
 
A.    WADMC Key Data by Month – John Reilly distributed the WADMC Key Data for the month of July 2009 (attachment 1) as well as Historic Triangle Tourism Year-to-Date Statistics (attachment 2) reflecting room nights, room sales, meal sales, and retail sales tax data.  Increases in room demand over the previous were noted in York and James City Counties.  It was suggested that new hotel inventory in lower York County might be responsible for its increase.  
 
B.    Finance Task Force Update – John Reilly presented a draft document outlining general finance procedures (attachment 3).  He requested committee members to review and offer any suggested changes/additions prior to taking action on it at the October meeting.
 
C.    WADMC Projected Year-End Revenue – John Reilly reported year-ending revenue to be less than budgeted (attachment 4).  He advised committee members that the MRTF requested a baseline budget figure as it begins to build the 2010 campaign.  The Task Force has reviewed the request and recommends using the projected 2009 year-end revenue as the baseline.
 
ACTION:  A motion to recommend the MRTF use the 2009 projected year-end revenue as a baseline in the development of the 2010 marketing plan was seconded and approved.
 
 
MARKETING RESEARCH FINDINGS DISCUSSION
 
Phil Emerson expressed the appreciation of WADMC to VTC for sharing the research information at the special presentation prior to the meeting.  The data will be posted online following the VTC VA-One Power of Travel Conference.
 
2009 CAMPAIGN UPDATE
 
A.    Public Relations – Linda Stanier provided an overview of public relation efforts to date supporting the marketing campaign.  Twelve press visits have been held with 42 story placements occurring.  This, she noted, equates to approximately $711,000 in media advertising.  Public relation initiatives continue to be a key component of the overall integrated marketing plan.
 
B.    Online Strategies – Bob Harris provided an update of online analytics. Committee members were informed that since March 15 an average of 4,102 visits per day have occurred short of the target goal of 4,225 daily visits.  Although online visits were coming from markets without television advertising, the top states with visitors coincided with the primary market areas. He reviewed content optimization efforts noting the group continues to search for new words to broaden the information base.
 
BOOKING ENGINE
 
Susan Bak outlined efforts to identify a new booking engine to be operating in conjunction with the start of the 2010 campaign.  A draft Request for Proposals (RFP) has been developed to be sent to key companies currently operating booking engines.  Committee members were informed of the cooperative efforts of the Williamsburg Hotel Motel Association (WHMA) and the MRTF to develop an open procurement process that would allow the WHMA to act as the managing partner if appropriate.  She provided an overview of the timeline to review and select the booking engine in order to have it online in early January 2010.  She requested WADMC authorization to issue the RFP.
 
ACTION:  A motion to authorize the release of the booking engine Request for Proposals as presented to identify the best product for the Williamsburg destination and its customers was seconded and approved (8 yes; 1 no).
 
2010 MARKETING CAMPAIGN PLAN TIMELINE
 
Jody Puckett reviewed the proposed timeline (attachment 5).  The plan will be developed to coordinate with partnering organizational marketing initiatives.  The MRTF requested closed sessions at both the October and November WADMC meetings to discuss marketing strategies and the proposed marketing plan and budget respectively.
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS
 
A.    Communications Tool:  Bob Tubbs Proposal – Committee members and the MRTF have reviewed the proposal and it is the consensus to accept the offer presented at the July 20, 2009 WADMC meeting.  Dave Potter and Bob Hershberger were asked to meet with Bob Tubbs to coordinate providing access to the data to be posted.
 
B.    Virginia Golf Vacations Proposal – A meeting to discuss the proposal is scheduled for September 25, 2009.  An update will be provided at the next WADMC meeting.
 
C.    Next Meeting – The next scheduled meeting conflicts with Yorktown Day activities.  An alternative meeting date will be coordinated with committee members.
 
D.    Alvin Garrison distributed copies of the August Smith Travel Research data for the area.
 
E.    Phil Emerson expressed the appreciation of the committee to John Bacon for his leadership of the Alliance during the past year.
 
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was declared adjourned at 5:50 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
 
 
Robert W. Hershberger, CCE
Executive Vice President
Greater Williamsburg Chamber & Tourism Alliance
 
Attachments:  5
1.     WADMC Key Data by Month, July 2009
2.     Historic Triangle Tourism Year to Date Statistics, July 2009

